
 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 
             April 15, 2019  
 
RE:  Notice of Intent to Award West Kern Community College District    
 
RFP # WKCCD 1819-101, Independent Audit Services 
 
 
Thank you for submitting your offer for RFP # WKCCD 1819-101, Independent Audit Services dated March 01, 2019. 
 
The following vendors submitted responses to the above RFP: 
 

 Vavrinek, Trine, Day & Co., LLP, Pleasanton, CA  
 CWDL, Certified Public Accountants, San Diego, CA 

 
Responses were evaluated according to the criteria stated in the RFP.  We announce our intent to award a contract to: 
 

 CWDL, Certified Public Accountants, San Diego, CA 
  
We would like to thank each vendor for your time and efforts in preparing a response to this solicitation.   
 
We invite you to contact the Executive Director of Fiscal Services if you would like additional information or have any questions 
about the evaluation process.  Vendors are reminded that any protests of this decision must be submitted to West Kern 
Community College District within five (5) calendar days after the issuance of this notice.  The protest must be in writing, clearly 
identify the solicitation, and detail the nature of the protest as outlined in the RFP. 
 
The successful vendor is instructed not to begin work, purchase materials, or enter into subcontracts relating to the project until 
both the recipient and West Kern Community College District sign the contract. As indicated in the RFP, the awarded vendor 
shall execute a written agreement with the District within ten (10) working days after the Notice of Intent to Award is issued. The 
Board will review the agreement for approval at the normally scheduled meeting held on May 08, 2019. 
 
We appreciate your interest in doing business with West Kern Community College District.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amanda Bauer 
Executive Director of Fiscal Services  
Phone:  (661) 763-7853 
Email:  abauer@taftcollege.edu 


